
Tuesday, December 1st 2009 

Town of Woodstock 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

Tuesday, December 1, 2009 

 

 

 

Selectmen: Jim Fadden, Gil Rand 

Staff: Sandy Dovholuk, Judy Welch 

 

Jim called meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  

 

Letter from Thornton/RSA 674:53: 
The Board received a letter from the Town of Thornton expressing their concerns with the 

future development on Stone Dam Road in Thornton which is the sole access to various lots 

within our town. The Town of Thornton is requesting to be notified, per RSA 674:53, if a 

building permit application is submitted to our Town for any property on Stone Dam Road. 

 

Sign Avery Sweeping Contract: 
The Board reviewed and signed a three year contract with Avery Sweeping for the same price 

as contracted in 2009.  

 

Sign 2010 Maintenance Agreement/Cartographics: 
The Board reviewed and signed the yearly 2010 Maintenance Agreement with Cartographics 

for the updating of town maps. 

 

Request for Warrant Article/Mount Washington Regional Airport: 
The Board tabled this discussion until the next meeting. 

 

Sign Work Zone Agreement/DOT: 
The Board reviewed and signed the Municipal Work Zone Agreement with the Department of 

Transportation for the Route 112 Pavement Rehabilitation project. 

 

Minutes of the November 17, 2009 Board Meetings: 
Gil motioned to accept the minutes of November 17, 2009 meeting. Jim seconded the motion 

and the vote was affirmative. 

 

Old Business: 
The lawyer is still working on ordinances to be brought to Town Meeting in March 2010. 

 

Other Business: 
Signed checks. 

 

The Board discussed the reasons for a Mandatory Recycling Ordinance at the Solid Waste 

Facility. The Town of Woodstock will support this new ordinance and will bring it before the 

town’s people at Town Meeting. This ordinance will have to pass in both towns to be effective. 



 

At the NHMA Conference the Department of Safety provided a session on “Workplace 

Violence Prevention.” They stated that an inspector from DOS will be visiting each 

municipality and making recommendation to reduce workplace risks and defuse personal 

safety. In order to comply with the DOS standards they are asking for barriers to be established 

to eliminate any contact between the public and employee (Tax Collector, Town Clerk, and 

Welfare Officer). They are also suggesting that panic buttons be installed at each person’s 

workplace. At this time they are not looking for this to be completed all at once but want to see 

a long range plan put into place. 

 

Gil motioned to adjourn at 7:30 p.m. Jim seconded and the vote was affirmative. 

 


